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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

MONDAY 8TH JANUARY, 2007

Headed Item No: H I - 2 (b)

REPORT FROM  MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

TUESDAY 12TH DECEMBER, 2006






MOTION 3
The following motion was passed at the Terenure/Rathfarnham Area Committee Meeting (2) held on 12th December, 2006.:

Motion:  Councillor C. Keane
"That this Committee discuss the shared ownership scheme with a view to submitting a request for an increase in the limit available at present - taking into consideration the increase in house prices since the limit was set."

Report:

The Shared Ownership Scheme was introduced in 1992 to assist people on limited incomes to purchase suitable accommodation in two or more stages. The scheme is operated by South Dublin County Council within the guidelines set down by the Department of the Environment and Local Government.

The current income eligibility limits are as follows

Single Income – under €40,000 gross in the previous tax year.


Double Income – 2.5 times the principal income plus once the subsidiary  


income in the previous tax year must be less than €100,000
When setting the level of advances to be made available to applicants the Council as a lending institution and a Housing authority must consider the following:-
(a) The ability of applicants to service the loan repayments over the full                loan term.

(b)  The effect of an interest rate increase on repayments.

(c)  The capacity of applicants to address the outstanding rented equity  

    
       within the lifetime of the loan.

(d) The current price and availability of suitable accommodation within our 
            Administrative area.
(e) The possible inflationary effect on the market of an increase in advances by the council.

The current maximum advance issued by South Dublin County Council is €210,000. This figure is monitored on a regular basis and as there have been three interest rises this year to date it is not considered feasible to increase this amount.
The policies and procedures operated by South Dublin County Council are reviewed in conjunction with the Department of the Environment and Local Government on a regular basis to ensure that the Shared Ownership Scheme continues to adequately meet the needs of those it is designed to assist.

It is now before the full Council for consideration.

